
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com  

January 27, 2020.  
 

My dear Brethren, I hope my letter finds you in good health. My wishes are that your work 

continues to prosper, and that your congregations allow you to do your work with joy. In 

behalf of my family, I thank you for your financial and spiritual help.  
 

Brethren, I would like to tell you that this month things are almost back to normal. Our 

attendance is very encouraging on Sundays, but on Tuesday is not that great, but I trust it 

will get better.  
 

I would like to tell you that Brother Jose Olivares is now attending our worship services with 

regularity. Jose and Sister Idalia are putting a lot of effort to be faithful to Christ and His 

church. They are re-directing their attention to the spiritual things, we are so happy for both 

of them.   
 

My wife and I continue with our Bible class with Sister Alma Castillo, our class is every 

Tuesday morning now at 11:00, this class is once in her home, and once in ours. We started 

again our Bible with Jose & Idalia. This class are every Thursday night at 7:30 in our house.  
 

The class with Gerardo and Diana is on again, this class is on Fridays at 8:00. We are 

studying the book of Revelation, we just started chapter 2, the message to the seven churches. 

We hope that we can start this Bible class with Miguel Ramirez this coming Saturday.  
 

Our Sister Ignacia Torrez continue very ill, all our congregation are in touch with her. One 

thing is very heavy on her is her inability to go to church. She wants to be there, she miss 

being there, she have a strong desire to be there. Sometimes she goes on Sunday evening but 

is very hard on her. Please keep her in your prayers, God willing she will be 88 years old.   

Sister Torrez at her age continue to be a great example of grate faith to all of us.      
 

On the 17-20 of this month my wife and I, visited with the Wafer congregation at Pasadena 

Tx. They have been asking to go and visited. On Sunday the 19
th

 my brother Jorge and his 

wife Nereyda, visited our congregation. I am very sorry that I was not here. Hope they 

continue attending.   
 

My wife and I visit this month two times with the Pleasant Grove congregation, I spoke twice 

God’s word. We also visited once with the church in Castleberry, they ask me to present the 

lesson.   
 

May God Bless every one of you, please keep us in your prayers.  
 

 

Juan Antonio Salazar.                      
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